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SULFUR TECHNICAL 
FUNGICIDE

FOR MANUFACTURING USE ONLY

GUARANTEE:
SULFUR........................ 99% (w/w)

REGISTRATION NO. 19295
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

CAUTION     POISON

READ LABEL BEFORE USING

Net Contents:  20 L

Sandoz Agro Canada, Inc.
Suite 302, Plaza 4
2000 Argentia Road
Mississauga, Ontario

L5N 1W1

This control product is registered for manufacturing purposes 
only. 
Formulations made from this concentrate may have different 
properties and uses.  Therefore, formulators and manufacturers 
should develop their own use and precautionary labelling based on 
their own finished formulated products, and in accordance with 
all pertinent laws and regulations.

LIMITATIONS:  Do not apply directly as is to crops.

PRECAUTIONS

a) Keep out of the reach of unauthorized personnel.

b) Avoid contact with skin and clothing. Wash thoroughly after 
handling and before eating, drinking and smoking.  Avoid 
breathing dust or spray mist.  Wash contaminated clothing 
with soap and hot water before re-use.



c) Do not store near seed, fertilizer, insecticides or 
fungicides.

d) Do not contaminate irrigation water, lakes, streams or ponds 
by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.

e) Keep in original container during storage.  Store product in 
cool, dry, well ventilated place away from seed fertilize or  
other pesticides.  Keep away from heat, fire and sparks.

FIRST AID

IF SWALLOWED:  Induce vomiting and obtain medical attention.  If 
patient is unconscious, give him/her air.

IF ON SKIN:  Remove contaminated clothing and wash skin with soap 
and water.

IF IN EYES:  Flush eyes immediately with clean water for 5 to 10 
minutes and obtain medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Treat symptomatically.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:  

For spills, wear appropriate safety equipment.  Absorb spilled 
product with inert substance, such as sawdust, or sand and 
dispose of by burying at least 45 cm deep in a non-crop non-graze 
area away from water supplies.

Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings to 
the spray mixture in the tank.

Follow provincial instructions for any required additional 
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.

Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements.

For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and 
the cleanup of spills contact the regional office of Conservation 
& Protection, Environment Canada.



If involved in fire, use water fog, foam, CO2, or dry chemical 
extinguishing media.  Noxious fumes may be produced under fire 
conditions; wear self-contained breathing apparatus.  Prevent 
water used in fire fighting from entering public water supplies.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the 
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the PEST 
CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product under unsafe 
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Sellers guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the 
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons 
or property arising from the use or handling of this product, and 
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management 
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label 
information.  This service and this information do not replace 
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any 
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this 
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not 
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from 
reliance upon this service.
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